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October 3, 2022 
 
Brethren Frontier School 
% Eric Leensvaart 
933 Orchard Road 
Ellensburg, WA 98926 
Eljms04@gmail.com 
 

Sent via email  
 
RE: Brethren Frontier School Conditional Use Application (CU-22-00003) – Transmittal of Comments and Request for 
additional information. 
 
Dear Applicant, 
 
Enclosed are the comments received regarding the Conditional Use Permit Application (CU-22-00003) during the comment 
period: 
 
September 15, 2022 Kittitas Valley Fire and Rescue 
September 15, 2022  Snoqualmie Tribe 
September 19, 2022 Washington State Department of Health – Office of Drinking Water 
September 22, 2022 Kittitas County Public Health 
September 27, 2022 Kittitas County Public Works 
September 30, 2022  Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 
Kittitas County Public Health comments specifically address an issue with the location of the existing driveway 
and parking.  It appears the driveway and parking currently goes over and sits on top of the drainfield.  CDS is 
requesting the applicants address this concern and submit an amended site plan amending the driveway and 
parking areas to be outside the drainfield.  Please include the drainfield location on the new site map. 
 
Please review all comments and notify me of any questions. Feel free to respond to any comments and have them 
submitted by 5pm on October 17, 2022.  Should additional time be needed for your response, please contact me 
directly prior to October 17, 2022 to request an extension.  I will be issuing a decision recommendation based in 
part on the comments received. You will be notified if any of these comments require further action. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be reached by e-mail at:  kelly.bacon.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kelly Bacon 
Planner I 
Kittitas County Community Development Services 
(p) 509-962-7539  
kelly.bacon.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us 
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